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January 28, 1999

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
County of Santa Cruz
701 Ocean Street
Santa Cruz, CA 95060

RE: PUBLIC COMPLAINTS RELATED TO THE
DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH

Dear Members of the Board:

It is normal for members of the Board to receive public comments
related to the operations of various County Departments. In our
capacity as elected representatives of our districts, we
frequently serve the public as interpreters of County policy,
information gatherers and advocates. It is usual to receive
complaints about the enforcement actions of departments that have
the most public contact. However, for the past six months the
number of complaints related to Environmental Health enforcement
of septic regulations in the Fifth District has dramatically
increased, exceeding by far the complaints about any other County
department. The complaints from home owners, business people,
realtors, and contractors are disturbingly similar and call to
question the ability of the Department of Environmental Health to
appropriately administer its public responsibilities. We have
learned that other Supervisors' offices have received similar
complaints.

Some complaints have identified arrogant, rude and capricious
behavior to the public. Some charge arbitrary and inconsistent
application of regulations. Some individuals have indicated
there appears to be personal prejudice on the part of some

department staff. It is the general pattern of poor public
relations that causes my grave concern, particularly given the
extraordinarily important mission of this program in our
watershed.
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